

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES February 11, 2020

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held at the 215B West State Street and opened at 6:45 p.m.

Those present were: Richard Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD Those in attendance were: Chris Guilmette, Bob Sheehan, Felipe Cravo, and Neil Jackson

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes, as amended for January 28, 2020.
- Board signed the following:
 Timesheet for the clerk, money turnover sheet
 2020 residential kitchen permit for Alex Hutchinson
 2020 temp food permit for IHM Ham Dinner
 2020 temp food permit for IHM Fish Fridays
- 3. Chris Guilmette, owner of Lot 5 Morgan Street was present to request a perc test extension for a perc that was done on August 27, 2017 as part of a septic system design. Bob Sheehan, who performed the perc test, was present during the discussion. Bob stated that the valid perc test data was included on the approved disposal installation permit. The Board approved the perc test extension making it valid until August 24, 2021. The Board signed and noted the extension on the design plan that was submitted and approved on September 5, 2017.
- 4. Bob Sheehan was present to submit an application for a disposal system construction permit for a new septic system to be located adjacent to and west of 198 Batchelor Street. The design is for a three bedroom dwelling with an estimated daily flow of 444 gpd. The Board reviewed the plans and approved the design subject to fill.
- 5. Bob Sheehan also submitted an application for a disposal system construction permit to remove and replace the existing septic tank for 167 Kendall Street. The Board approved and signed the permit. The Board also signed the certificate of compliance for 167 Kendall Street.
- 6. Felipe Cravo of R. Levesque Associates was present to submit a redesigned plan for the application for a disposal system construction permit for the lot on the corner of South and East Street. The Board had required that additional holes be dug to show the details of what the soil is like under the complete area of the SAS. They also required that the plans show the location of neighboring wells and a gas baffle between the compartments of the tank. The Board is requiring that the well location at 75 East Street be verified and that the appropriate fill be shown before they will approve the permit.

- 7. Neil Jackson of J.P. Engineering Services was present to submit an application for a disposal system construction permit to replace the existing system located at 64 Kendall Street. Neil asked the Board for a variance approval for the use of one trench and an offset to the foundation. The Board approved the approved and signed the permit. The Clerk will hold the payment until payment is received
- 8. Neil Jackson also submitted an application for a disposal system construction permit to replace the existing system at 125 South Street. Bob Sheehan was the representative for the Board. The Board is requiring that a new, bedrock well be installed and that the old one be decommissioned. Neil will resubmit the plans showing the buoyancy calculations for the septic tank. The Board approved the design subject to fill and will sign the permit at their next meeting, provided Neil submits the information and fee.
- 9. The Board reviewed and signed the Certificate of Compliance for 16 Aldrich Street and 524 East State Street.
- 10. The Board discussed a complaint received on Monday, February 10, 2020 regarding trash blown over New Ludlow Road from a dumpster located at 34 New Ludlow Road. There was also trash reported around the dumpster. The incident occurred on February 7, 2020. Herb drove by on Monday and saw some trash on the ground. Dick inspected on Tuesday and saw the waste dumpster was covered and there was no trash on the ground or around the dumpster. The clerk will notify the complainant.
- 11. The next Board of Health meeting will be held on March 3, 2020 at the Granby Public Library Community Room.
- 12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Croshy, Clerk

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Herbert Abelson MI